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Members, Board of Trustees: 
 
 

GIFTS TO THE DOROTHY LUTHER NURSING FELLOWSHIP 
 

Recommendation:   that the Board of Trustees accept gifts of $50,759 from the estate of Dr. 
Dorothy Luther and from faculty and friends of the College of Nursing to create and endow the 
Dorothy Luther Nursing Fellowship. 
 
In accordance with the Council on Postsecondary Education guidelines, the Board of Trustees 
acknowledges that it has primary responsibility for the implementation of the Endowment Match 
Program and is responsible for providing oversight of all endowment funds. 
 
Background:  Dr. Dorothy Luther was a respected faculty member for many years in the College 
of Nursing’s adult nursing program.  She died in August 1999 and left a bequest of $47,184 to 
the College of Nursing.  Friends and faculty of the college made additional gifts to bring the total 
to $50,759 to create the fellowship for graduate students in her memory.  The gifts are eligible to 
be matched by the state’s Research Challenge Trust Fund. 


